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 The AVA has serious concerns that with Smart and Skilled and the increased fee structure that many 

students will enroll in cheaper, poorly assessed online courses. Our industry requires essential practical skills 

that cannot be achieved by predominantly online courses.  

 

 The AVA is concerned that equitable access to training is reduced under Smart and Skilled for those who 

cannot afford it. Students in lower socioeconomic groups will be the most disadvantaged. 

 

 The AVA is concerned that the increased cost of training in an industry which has traditionally low rates of 

pay for both veterinarians and vet nurses will reduce the uptake of the qualification by those already 

employed. The industry will be the loser when market forces results in fewer skilled support staff. 

 

 The AVA believes that vet nurses have to satisfy the need to be competent in both the learning objectives of 

the course as well as achieve independent external validation of their skills necessary. This is essential due 

to the responsibilities a qualified vet nurse has to the welfare (even life) of the animals in their care. 

The Australian Government has been interested in industry regulation of training packages and we have found 

this to be problematic even with the support of Agrifoods and the NSW DET. It is expensive to produce, license 

and regulate assessment tools and small industries are not capable of doing this without financial support. We 

question whether this is the role of industry at all.  


